
P-8  Mishap  in  Hawaii  Is
Possible  First  Loss  in
Aircraft’s Career

By Richard R. Burgess, Senior Editor 

***** 

ARLINGTON, Va. — A U.S. Navy P-8A Poseidon maritime patrol
aircraft ran off a runway at Marine Corps Air Station Kaneohe
Bay, Hawaii on Nov. 20, likely resulting in the first loss of
one of the aircraft in the 10 years since it achieved initial
operational capability. 

“At  approximately  2  p.m.  local  (Hawaii),  a  U.S.  Navy  P-8
Poseidon overshot the runway on landing at Marine Corps Air
Station, Kaneohe Bay, and ended up in nearby water,” the U.S.
Third Fleet public affairs office said in a Nov. 20 release.
“All personnel safely evacuated the aircraft. First responders
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and emergency crews acted immediately to conduct an initial
assessment and employed a temporary floating barrier, which is
used to protect the environment.”  

The  P-8A,  shown  in  news  photographs  sitting  partially
submerged in the surf of Kaneohe Bay — is assigned to Patrol
Squadron  Four  (VP-4),  based  at  Naval  Air  Station  Whidbey
Island, Washington. No P-8s are permanently based at Kaneohe
Bay but frequently rotate in for exercises and for detachments
in support of homeland defense.   

The P-8 equips 12 U.S. fleet and two reserve patrol squadrons.
The Poseidon made its first operational deployment nearly a
decade ago, in December 2013, with VP-16. Until now, none have
been  destroyed  in  mishaps.  The  Navy  has  not  yet  made  a
determination  if  the  P-8A  in  Kaneohe  Bay  suffered  strike
damage. 

“An investigation will be initiated,” the 3rd Fleet release
said.  “More  details  will  be  released  as  they  become
available.”  


